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Clayton Berry Mitchell, 38, of Monticello, passed away November 18, 2020, at Well Star Atlanta, due to injuries sustained in a motorcycle accident. 

Clay was born on November 9, 1982 in Marietta, Georgia to Kayanne “Kay” Kurtz Mitchell and Charles “Chuck” Lawrence Mitchell of Jackson.

Clay was always a worker. At a young age he started working at Bellamy Strickland Chevrolet.  For the past eight years he had found his true passion for work at MDR Construction, Locust Grove. He loved the challenges, the job and was project manager. 

Twenty year ago, he met the love of his life, Ashley Thomas Mitchell.  They were married June 3, 2006 and created a wonderful life together. Their home on Jackson Lake was always a gathering place for family and friends. Everyone was always welcomed by him. Friend or stranger, he was always willing to help others. 

Life was made complete by the birth of his children, Caden, Colson, and lastly his princess, three-year old Cambrie. Clay was always totally involved in their lives and they were blessed to have such an awesome daddy. He loved boating on the lake and taught his children to wakeboard and wake surf.

He considered his friends to be his family, especially his neighbor, best friend and “brother”, John Taylor. Clay’s last act of giving was to be an organ donor.  His gift will save many lives and part of him will carry on. 

In addition to his parents, wife and children, he is survived by his grandfather, Clayton Kurtz of Kennesaw; sister Natalie (Jason) Lacy of Oxford; brother, Tommy Mitchell of Atlanta; in-laws Diane and Harold Chavis of Opelika, Alabama; sister-in-law Michelle (Marshall) Davis; brother-in-law Chris (Kim) Chavis; nieces and nephews, Bristol Lacy, Clara Davis, Cortlin Davis, Cameron Chavis and Collier Chavis.   He also leaves numerous aunts, uncles, and cousins.
A celebration of his life will be held on Saturday, November 21, 2020, at 2:00 pm at the Mitchell residence, 612 Starling Drive, Monticello.  Please bring a lawn chair or blanket, dress casually and wear a mask. 

The family would like to extend their heartfelt thanks to everyone near and far who have prayed, reached out with texts, calls, food, visits, and caring for the children.  Also, the family would like to express their deepest appreciation to the first responders and Life Flight Crew, Well Star Midtown ICU nurses, doctors and administrators that carried them through this tragedy by going above and beyond to care for Clay as well as the family-their heartfelt thanks to each and everyone.
The family requests that in lieu of flowers, donations be made to an education fund that is being set up for the children at the Bank of Monticello.  
Arrangements are being handled by Jordan Funeral Home whose kindness and care have been a tremendous blessing.

